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Attention: Dorna Darab

Dear Madam

Development for Gwandalan MP10_0084

MP10_0084

S10/0013
DA10080371560 GB
ID:71560/68857/3

16 December 2010

l refer to your letter dated 16 November 2010 seeking the NSW Rural Fire Service
comments concerning bush fire protection for the above proposal.

The Service has assessed the application and considers the plans to be unsuitable to.
verify_ the advice within the application or to properly determine complian.ce with the
req uirements of 'Planning for Bush Fire Protection' (PBP). The following issues have
however beei−ide~fied based on the information provided;

• The RFS has determined that the vegetation to the west of the development
site is classified as forest for the purposes of PBP, not woodland as provided
within the bushfire threat assessment;

• The RFS has determined the effective slope to the west of the development site
to be 0−5° downslope, not upslope as provided within the bushfire threat
assessment;

• The RFS has determined the effective slope to the northeast along the northern
boundary to be 0−5° downslope, not upslope as provided within the bushfire
threat assessment;

• Road widths are required to comply with Table 4.1 of PBP;
• Vehicle access from Kanangra Drive to the south west part of the site is

required;
• The proposed retirement Lots have a significant bush fire exposure to the west.

The required asset protection zones (APZs) for future special fire protection
purpose developments should be considered at this stage. The APZs for future
developments shall be in accordance with Table A2.6 of PBP;

• The desired landscape character for the site is not compatible with a managed
environment for bush fire protection. This is particularly significant given the
surrounding vegetation.
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Until additional information is provided and these issues addressed, the RFS is unable
to comment further and can not support the proposal.

For any queries regarding this correspondence please contact Garth Bladwell.

Yours sincerely

let
on

A/Team Leader − Development Assessment & Planning

For information on Planning for Bush Fire Protection 2006 visit the RFS web page www.rfs.nsw.qov.au
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